
REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISORS
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
FEBRUARY 3, 2021

The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on February 3, 2021 at 6:00 P.M.at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Dave Mauck, Russ Beyersdorf and Mike Nolan. There was one Landowner in attendance.

CONSENT AGENDA
   	  Treasurer’s report, Regular Meeting minutes of January 6, 2020; driveway permits, and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized.

LIGHTING ON CANALS (DALLAS BLVD)
	Due to safety concerns the Board voted to have street lighting installed at our major canals along Dallas Blvd. and at the intersection of Starry St. and Dallas Blvd. We will continue to work with Commissioner Bonilla on funding to help with this project. 

EASEMENT CLEANING 
	The Board directed staff to proceed immediately obtaining quotes for the removal of trees that are in the District’s easements. Mrs. Mullins will report back to the Board at the March meeting on the cost of this project.  The District would like to have this project completed by June 2021.  

MEETING WITH DEP
	Mrs. Mullins and Mr. Way joined a Virtual meeting with Leo Anglero from the State DEP on January 29, 2021 at his request to answer questions in reference to the District’s criteria on lot grading.  Mr. Anglero was not familiar with our process and once explained he was extremely pleased with the District’s strict guidelines and our concern for water quality.  

VACATE REQUESTS (5) WERE PRESENTED TO THE BOARD
	Mr. Way recommended approval for the following vacate requests.
Ralston St. 8A TR. 42 (Ms. Yrisarry)
Archer St. 2A South 105’ of TR. 89A (Mr. Fururkawa)
Seaview St. 7A Block 2 (Mr. Bridenbaugh)
Baker Ave. 3A Lot 13 (Mr. John)
Quinella St. 8A TR. 78 & 83. (Mr. Jarbar)
After discussion, the Board approved these requests.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.
